
A huge shout out to our Maydays volunteers for a fantastic May Days Celebration! Check Area A
Director Ali Grieve’s newsletter submission regarding Maydays, I fully support her thoughts on
Maydays.
As we head into summer check the RDKB website for emergency preparedness information, it is
very important to be prepared ahead of time for any potential emergency. 
Watch the Fruitvale and/or RDKB website for water restrictions as this year the BV water
service will continue education around being water smart but this year will add penalties for
residents of Fruitvale and Area A not following restrictions. Restrictions are critical to keep an
ample supply of water in reserve in case of fire. Keeping our driveways clean and lawns green
are the lowest priority.
Have an enjoyable, safe summer! 
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USING E-TRANSFER TO MAKE PAYMENTS TO THE VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE 
When paying by E-transfer, it is imperative that you indicate in the memo section what you are paying, the
invoice number, your roll/account/folio number listed on your invoice or your street address, so that your
payment can be applied to the correct account.

VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE RESIDENTS ONLY - GARBAGE TAGS from 2023
There seems to be a number of Village of Fruitvale homeowners who have yet to pick up their first 13
garbage tags that we offered back in October 2023.  Stop by the Village Office to pick them up.   

2024 VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE PROPERTY TAXES

The 2024 property tax notices will be mailed to home owners in late May and are due Tuesday July 2, 2024
to avoid a 10% penalty. (The Village Office will be closed Monday, July 1).  If you do not receive your tax
notice by June 9, please contact the Village Office, 250-367-7551.

To apply for your Home Owner Grant
When you receive your tax notice, please visit the provincial website at www.gov.bc.ca/homeownergrant
to apply online or call toll free to 1-888-355-2700 to speak with an agent. Home Owner Grants must be
applied for every year.

HOW TO PAY YOUR ANNUAL PROPERTY TAXES:
Cheque, money order, bank draft:  Attach your cheque to the bottom tear-off portion of your tax
notice and place in our mail slot to  the lower left of the front door or mail it through Canada Post. We
happily accept post-dated cheques.

Online banking:  This is available with the Credit Union, Scotiabank, CIBC and BMO ONLY.  Find us
under “Fruitvale, Village – Property Tax”. Depending on the requirements of your financial institution,
use at least the last 6 digits of your folio number without the 521 and the decimal point. For example,
Folio No. 521 00123.456 would be 123456. If more digits are required, use more zeros. For example
Folio No. 521 00123.456 would be 00000123456.

E-Transfer:  Send your payment to finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca. We are set up for auto deposit, so
no password is required. However, you must write your Folio number in the messages to ensure the
payment is applied to the correct account.

Property Taxes are due Tuesday July 2, 2024. Be sure to apply for your home owner grant, if applicable, at
www.gov.bc.ca/homeownergrant or phone 1-888-355-2700 before July 2, 2024 to avoid a 10% penalty on
your unapplied for home owner grant.

A MESSAGE FROM THE VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

PHASE 1 SEWER PROJECT ON LAURIER/BEAVER/MAIN STREETS COMPLETION
The Phase 1 sewer project that started last fall is scheduled to complete, including paving, by the end of
May.  Please be aware of the men and equipment working on the roads and exercise caution at all times.  
Thank you to the residents in these areas for your cooperation and understanding during this project.  

STREET SWEEPING
The street sweeper is back from the mechanic’s shop and will pick up where it left off sweeping the
streets.  Thank you for your patience.
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